SHAC Meeting Minutes

May 7, 2025

Introduction
The second 2024-2025 SHAC meeting was held Wednesday, May 7,2025 starting at 4:30 p.m.
in the elementary library. Nurse Brandi opened the meeting by welcoming all in attendance.

Past, Current, and Future Events

Nurse Brandi reviewed the information discussed in the previous SHAC meeting as a refresher.
The last Carter Blood Bus for the school year will be here on May 14, 2025. We had a Tucker’s
Law presentation on March 25, 2025 by DSHS, Tucker's Law is concerning the dangers of
opioids including Fentanyl. Nurse Brandi provided CPR/AED training to 7th - 11th grades on
May 13, 2025. On April 21, 2025, Aurora Concepts came out and provided an immunization
clinic for our 6th graders going into 7th and our seniors going to college, to get the required
immunization for attending school.

Nutritional Services

Angle English presented for the Cafeteria. She is making great strides in trying to improve the
menu and get student input. Angie sent out a survey to the students for input, she had a iot of
responses. We are looking forward to some new things on the menu for next year.

Physical Education

Coach Rager was sick but sent a message to be read in her spot.

Fitnessgram is complete with ail the PE kids. Our scores improved from last year in all
categories! We started archery this year with 5th-12th grade. The unit is not complete. We are
still going to shoot on the days we are not sharing the multipurpose gym.

We had a bowling unit this year. Wrote a grant and won $650 to get all the bowling pins, bowling
balls, and tape for the floor (to put the poo! noodles down as dividers for the different lanes). The
~ kids had a blast!!l All grades got to participate during their PE time so for a week and a half it
was the MG Bowling Alley! Field day is coming up next week on May 15th. We are looking
forward to having a competitive and fun-filled day!

Safety _
Officer Bryant presented the continued safety precautions being done and implemented to keep
Miller Grove safe and up to standard with all safety laws and regulations. He has completed all
of his training except for one and it is scheduled.

Table was open for discussion, questions, and ideas. Nothing was brought up.

Discussion for the next meeting for the spring semester will be determined closer to time.
Nurse Brandi made a motion to adjourn the meeting and all present were in favor.



